NEWSLETTER

Can it be February already? Its hard to believe!!

Since September our school PSA have been working tirelessly to fundraise and
come up with new ideas to raise money for all our children and our school. Thank
you to all our new members who have come onboard bringing ideas and
enthusiasm to the table.

Dear Parents

Last term we had some fabulous PSA events take place including our Race Night in
Oct and Christmas Fair and Wreath Making in December. In total we managed to
raise an amazing £2426 which has paid for many things including the outstanding
balance on the new laptops at school, insurance and maintenance on our mini
buses & transport of all children to the panto at Christmas. Many thanks to all those
that supported these events.

This term we are back firing on all cylinders as we have a playground to update!!
We really need all your support with this one as it doesn’t come cheap!

Qur first family event will be Family Bingo on Saturday 9th February at S5pm. The
idea behind this was that several of you have mentioned the difficulty getting
babysitters so we decided to put on an event where children are welcome and
encouraged to join in. We will need to have confirmed numbers by Monday 4th Feb
so please purchase your tickets asap from any members of the PSA or the school
office.

Our biggest fundraiser of the year is fast approaching with our Dinner N’ Disco
taking place at Kettering Park Hotel on Saturday 23rd March at 7pm. Many people
have expressed an interest but have yet to purchase their tickets. Your support is
very much needed and will hugely benefit our school children. We all need to make
this a fabulous evening with lots of money raised for our playground facelift!!. Feel
free to invite any friends and family along too, the more the merrier!! I'm sure you
can appreciate that final numbers are needed for the venue and caterers so please
purchase your tickets asap from any member of the PSA or the school office.

Finally a word of thanks to all members of the PSA, your hard work and dedication
to our school is outstanding!

Look forward to seeing you all at our upcoming events,

Emma Darby
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